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Just before retiring for the night, I often check on our two girls.  Sometimes they have slipped out from under the blanket and need to be tucked in again.  Elizabeth (10) balls up like an armadillo when cold.  I sometimes have to untangle the blanket before covering her.  Rebecca (8)

has several stuffed animals (she calls them her ‘bed buddies’).  I have to be careful to include her friends, too.

Cold weather means, ‘Pull the covers up!’  This is important for plants, too.  They vary in their ability to survive the cold.  Many will benefit from some winter protection.

Most woody plants (trees and shrubs) should be fine.  Do not prune or fertilize them after September 15 and put a two to three inch mulch around the roots.  We may be tempted now to prune the ones that lose their leaves.  Resist this temptation for a while.  Prune the ones that do not bloom in the spring in late January and February.  Prune the spring bloomers after they flower.

After the frost kills back tender perennials and herbs, prune them back to about three inches tall.  Then mulch them.  Very tender herbs can have a thicker layer of mulch - up to six inches.  Remove the excess mulch in spring.

Some interesting ideas to protect tender herbs, tropical plants (banana, Allamanda, tropical hibiscus, etc.) is to put a wire cage around the plant and fill it with loosely packed mulch.  The cage should be at least six inches wider than the plant on every side.  

You can turn large flower pots or buckets upside down over semi-hardy perennials (like dusty miller) or some annuals.  Uncover the plants during mild weather.  

You can even cover up your vegetables now.  A two to three inch mulch will keep weeds down around growing vegetables.  It will also act as a winter blanket on bare ground - controlling weeds and adding organic matter when you till it in next spring.  Consider grinding the leaves so they will decompose better if you plan to till them in.  Also allow four weeks or more between tilling leaves in and preparing for planting.

While you are pulling the cover up on plants, remember that they all need sunlight to survive.  Covered plants can also stay too wet and rot.  Make the cover up as light as possible and check the plants regularly.  Uncover them when you can.  

While covering up, keep an eye out for potential problems.  Remove grass and weeds around fruit trees and keep the mulch several inches back from the trunk.  Rodents can hide here and chew on the bark.  Wrap a piece of poultry wire or tree guard around the tree up to 18 inches high to protect the tree from rodents and rabbits.

Rake up and discard leaves from discased trees and shrubs or plants that often have diseases - like roses, red tip Photinia and hydrangea.

Take care of your garden children.  Cover them up for the long winter’s nap.  I took much of this information from UGA horticulturists Wayne McLaurin and Bob Westerfield.  Contact us with questions or for a copy of their original articles.  For more information, E-mail the Houston County Extension Service at wchance@uga.edu or see our website at www.ces.uga.edu   Our phone number is listed as the Cooperative Extension Service under Houston County Government.

